THE STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRMAN Thomas B. Getz

COMMISSIONERS Clifton C. Below Amy L. Ignatius

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR AND SECRETARY Debra A. Howland



PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX (603) 271-3878

TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

> Website: www.puc.nh.gov

September 7, 2011

Beth Sprague Regional Director, NANPA Neustar, Inc. 46000 Center Oak Plaza Sterling, VA 20166

> Re: DT 10-211, North American Numbering Plan Administrator Requesting Approval of a Relief Plan for the 603 Numbering Plan Reclamation of Codes

Dear Ms. Sprague:

On April 4, 2011, the Commission issued Order No. 25,210 directing the North American Numbering Plan Administrator (NANPA) to reclaim 44 NXX codes abandoned by Global NAPs, on or about November 4, 2011. On July 29, 2011, Staff filed a memorandum in which it recommended the Commission delay reclamation of the 584 code for an additional 12 months.

The Commission has determined that delaying reclamation of the 584 exchange for 12 months will not disrupt the orderly reclamation of numbers necessary to conserve the 603 area code. Accordingly, the Commission directs NANPA to delay reclamation of the 584 code until November 4, 2012, and to reclaim all other codes specified in Order No. 25,210, on or about November 4, 2011.

Sincerely,

Debra Howland Executive Director

cc: Judith Messenger, Paetech Rennard Snowden, Vonage

Docket File